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File: 0380-30-03
Regional District of North Ministry of Environment & Recycle BC
Okanagan Climate Change 405-221 West Esplanade
9848 Aberdeen Road PO Box 9047 Stn Prov Gov  North Vancouver, BC
Coldstream, BC V1B 2K9 Victoria, BC V8W 9E2 V7M 3J3

Re: Recycling Program for Antifreeze Containers and Used Oil Collection at the
Armstrong Spallumcheen Diversion and Disposal Facility

At the Monday, May 1, 2023 Township of Spallumcheen Regular Council Meeting, the following
resolution was passed:

“..THAT the Township of Spallumcheen Council recommend a letter be sent to the
Regional District of North Okanagan (RDNO), Ministry of Environment and Climate
Change, and Recycle BC to support plastic, such as antifreeze containers, and used oil
collection/recycle depot at the Armstrong Spallumcheen landfill/transfer station located
at 4399 Powerhouse Road, noting that the program should be at no cost due to the
environmental fee already being paid at the time of product purchase;

AND THAT the Township of Spallumcheen Council direct staff to carbon-copy the letter
to the BC member municipalities and to the Union of British Columbia Municipalities
(UBCM) to gain support of Municipal and RDNO landfill/transfer station sites.”

The Township Council believes that keeping these types of containers and contaminants out of
our landfills is essential to maintaining healthy lands and aquifers.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions in this regard, please
contact the undersigned.

Respectfully,

Cindy Webb
Corporate Officer

CW/mw

cc: Member Municipalities
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